

Happy New Year!

So many wonderful things have happened this quarter. First, we have secured our flight to Brazil! Our deputation is ending, and we are leaving for the field on January 24th. Second, we have all our paperwork for residency in Brazil! Everything at the consulate went smoothly, and we secured our visa and passports for travel. Thirdly, we are so close to reaching our goal for full support! This last quarter has been very booked, and we anticipate more churches taking us on for support. Thank you again to the churches that have already been supporting us through our deputation. Be praying that more churches will partner with us before we leave for the field.

These last three months have all been in different parts of Texas. October and November were fraught with back-to-back meetings. December was a little lighter, especially since Christmas and New Years Day both landed on Sunday. As we inch closer to our departure, we grow in excitement, and in nerves. The daunting reality that we are leaving the United States grows more and more looming, and yet more and more thrilling. We are ecstatic to be at this phase of our lives, and God has encouraged us so much during our deputation. We have been so grateful to meet so many churches and have been blessed by all the ones we have met. We got to see many old friends on our journey and spend time with our dear family.

Please pray for these final steps we take before moving, that we would remember everything that we need, that packing will continue to go smoothly, and that every last piece falls into place.

Thank you, and God Bless you

Jeremy & Joneia Bennett



Grandma Elaine Hawkins: December 15, 2022

Praises

- We are leaving for Brazil Jan. 24!
- Visas and Passports are finalized!
- A safe and successful deputation
- 90% Promised Support

Prayer Requests

- Full support before our departure
- Continued physical health
- Safe travels to Brazil!
- That God will already be preparing the hearts of the Brazilian people.